
National Executive Report – VP-CSE December 2014 – April 2015
A busy few months. 

I moved to the new Long Term Accommodations building in early December. 

I chaired CSE’s Joint Consultation Committee meeting on 11 December.

Sue Danforth and I have monthly meetings with Danielle Chaine, CSE Director HR Operations to share information and discuss issues informally. The meetings are very productive and effective in avoiding small issues getting out of hand.

Sue and I also normally meet bi-monthly with the Chief. John Forster only held one such meeting after I was elected last August and my Deputy VP, Eugene Stone attended, a second one was cancelled at the last minute on the day they announced he was leaving CSE to be replaced by Greta Bossenmaier. Sue and I had our first meeting with Greta on 19 March and it went very well. The new Chief is pleasant, intelligent and seems to ask the right questions.
In Early January, Eugene and I were involved with “negotiations” for CSE’s Essential Services Agreement. CSE presented a new list with roughly double the number of designated staff from what had been negotiated under the previous Legislation. We agreed to a number of process-related logistics around the conduct of a strike, how the ESL would be provided to allow confirmation when presented with a Designation Letter by an employee and other minor issues.

Collective Bargaining continues at CSE in an Interest-Based Bargaining format. We have dates set until summer and then expect to resume in September. Proposals relating to Sick Leave were briefly discussed and then tabled pending resolution at the larger PSAC tables and other Unions. Neither our team nor CSE have any interest in setting precedent in this regard.
I met with Managers responsible for Emergency Preparedness to discuss “lessons learned” after the unfortunate incidents of October 22nd and the subsequent lock-downs. Although they had a general plan nearly ready to roll out, they had not briefed the Local Executive so I recommended they do so. There has been no further action on the issue and both of the Managers who met with me no longer work in that area. I’ve tried following up with no success.

CSE has announced their intention to change from the current UNISON Classification system to an as yet undefined new Classification system. They gave a very detailed briefing to the Local Executive on 29 January and announced the plan to staff in mid-February calling it the “Classification and Career Path Improvement Initiative”. They announced a very aggressive timeline to have the system designed by March 2016 and ready to negotiate compensation elements by April 2016. I’m already hearing that they have adjusted those expectations to a more realistic [longer] timeframe. 
I attended PSAC’s “Leading Change” training 30/31 January in Ottawa.

I co-chaired on OHS Policy Committee meeting on 20 February. A number of problems with regulations vs. the plenary contract were raised. In many instances, the building management contract does not reflect what is required by Federal Regulations. Determining which side is responsible for the costs of associated changes is becoming a serious concern.

On 26 February, I had the pleasure of hosting Sister Winger as an honoured guest for the official inauguration of our new building and its formal naming as “The Edward Drake Building”. 

Local 70654 held a Team-Building exercise at Ottawa’s new “Escape Manor” on 12 March. It was an excellent event and the experience was very entertaining while also a good bonding for the group.

I attended two days of meetings with the UNDE Standing Bylaws Committee on 31 March – 1 April. 
I have had numerous discussions with CSE regarding deficiencies in the new building in Accessibility and OHS areas. Accessible Parking for the new building does not meet the minimum requirements of Federal, Provincial or Municipal Regulations. A number of fire exits do not have appropriate doorways with push-bar latches in the direction of egress. Many of the First Aid kits in the building meet Industrial Standards, but not Federal requirements. CSE is not moving terribly quickly to resolve the issues, but they claim they’re working on them.
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